BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 16 March 2011 at 7.30 pm
Present


Chairman



Ward

*



K Burgess (IND) 


Burtonwood West
Vice Chairman
*



A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook










Council Members
*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East





B Murdock (LD)


Burtonwood East
*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East





J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T Cross (IND)


Callands

*



P Jackson (IND)


Callands





B Long (LD)



Callands





Vacancy



Callands 
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Callands

*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 
*



D Earl (LD)



Westbrook
*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook





D Orr (IND)



Westbrook




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council 




John Groves – Warrington Borough Council




Wendy Mercer – Warrington Borough Council





Hannah Al-Taraboulsy – Warrington Guardian

C68
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor B Murdock, J Higham, B Long and D Orr.
C69
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.
C70
Community / Police Issues


It was noted that the Police were not in attendance at the meeting. 

C71
Planning Consultation – Warrington Borough Council

Mr. John Groves and Mrs. Wendy Mercer attended the meeting to brief the Parish Council on the future plans of their department in relation to consultation planning matters.


It was reported that currently 1200 paper copies of planning applications were sent to the Parish Councils at a cost of £7000 - £12000 per year
 and due to local authority cutbacks this was unsustainable.

It was noted that the department had redesigned their ward lists that were emailed to Parish Councils which would make looking at the Borough Councils planning portal more user friendly.

Mrs. Mercer said that the department were currently putting a business case together to forward to the head of the service which included providing Parish Councils with a laptop and a projector to view the online planning portal. It was further noted that the Borough Council were planning a seminar / training session in May for Parish Councillors at which, a segment would be used for training in the use of the planning portal.

The following suggestions were forwarded to both Mr. Groves and Mrs. Mercer:-

· WiFi should be provided as this was a more economical
· Hyperlinks should be attached to the individual planning applications on the ward lists

· Applications were very difficult to find on the current system, it was not user friendly

· Speed and streaming were very slow

· Should be a project for the Borough Councils Planning Sub-Committee or Development Management Committee

Mr. Groves and Mrs. Mercer were thanked for their presentation and attendance at the meeting.
C72
Minutes of the Meeting (16 February 2011)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 16 February 2011 be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C73
Matters Arising
C73.1
Look at the Borough (C61.1 Minute Refers)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that the pot holes on Phipps Lane had been repaired, it was also noted that the Borough Council had agreed to repair the pot holes on Backs Lane. 
C74    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (16 March 2011)

The Clerk and Deputy Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Councillor K Burgess, Councillor A McCausland, Councillor T Cross, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor P Jackson. 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C74.1
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor B Long. 
C74.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 
Councillor T Cross and Councillor P Jackson declared an interest in item C74.3 it was noted that neither took part in the discussion or the decision making process (Callands CPS – Gardening Project).

Councillor K Burgess and Councillor J Joyce declared an interest in item C74.3 it was noted that neither took part in the discussion or the decision making process (Burtonwood CPS – Woodland Project).

C74.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Callands Community Primary School - request grant of £1000 for gardening project

Recommended £500.00




Burtonwood Community Primary School – request grant of £500 for woodland project 

Recommended £500.00




2 Students for Voluntary Trip to South Africa to assist with teaching programme – requested grant for any amount

Recommended £Nil 

Clerk to forward information to applicants regarding funding streams – British Council 
C74.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers     between meetings)


Nil

C74.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

K Tindall – Stage 2 painting of the Pavilion 


£ 1290.58

WBC – Hire of CCTV Cameras 


 

£ 2500.00

D Norris – Supply of Parish Tractor Battery 


£   125.09

Clerks Expenses Feb/Mar 2011 


 

£     52.89

HMR & C Final Quarter Paye 




£ 1545.09

Waste Recycling Group Limited – Match Funding for 
WREN – Collins Green Play Area Enhancement 

£ 4400.00 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C74.6
Monthly Accounts – February / March 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of February and March 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C74.7
Bank Reconciliation February 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of February 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C74.8
Community Centres and Pitches – Review of Hire Rates 2011 -2012
Kingwood Parish Hall (Casual Users) 2011/2012
     
Parties (General – Main Hall)

Per Hour 

£20.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)

Per Hour

£15.00 

Main Hall (Community)


Per Hour

£  8.00

Meeting Room (Non Community)

Per Hour

£10.00

Meeting Room (Community)

Per Hour

£  6.00

Pavilion, Burtonwood (Casual Users) 2011/2012
Parties (General – Main Hall)

Per Hour 

£16.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)

Per Hour

£  8.00 

Main Hall (Community)


Per Hour

£  2.50

Burtonwood Pitch Fees 2011/2012
Pavilion Football Pitches

Junior Football per team £  80.00 


Senior Football per team £ 140.00  

Pavilion Rounders Pitch

Rounders per team £ 100.00

Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches 2011/2012
Junior Rugby per team £ 72.00  

Senior Rugby per team £ 103.00
NB

`
Weekend Parties / bookings must be for a minimum of 3 hours

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the rates of hire for year 2011/2012 for the Parish Councils Community Centres and Pitches remain the same as 2010/2011 due to the current economic climate
C74.9
Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that the following repairs were needed:-

Car Park – concrete drain away flags needed relaying and cementing back down

Lights – replacements required

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that orders for the above repairs be placed

The Chair and Deputy Chairman reported that they had surveyed the building and had noted how unclean the building had become. The Clerk reported that cleaning duties were that of the caretaker.

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that quotations be gained for the deep cleaning of the premises
C74.10Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported that painting stage 2 had been completed, it was noted that the final stage would be commenced in June.  
C74.11Play Area – Pavilion
 The Clerk reported that replacement bins and signs were need for the area
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that orders for the above be placed

C74.12Play Area Collins Green 
The Clerk reported that she had attended meetings to finalise the enhancement plan, it was noted that the match funding had been requested and would be forwarded to Wren.
It was noted that the Clerk was still awaiting the contract from Wren and as yet the order had not been placed with SMP, as Wren recommended that this was not done until the contract had been signed. The Clerk reported that she was hoping and was making every effort that the enhancement be completed prior to the School Summer holidays.   

C74.13Play Area Inspections 
Nil
C74.14Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
 Nil
C74.15Pitches


The Clerk reported that she had requested that all pitches be rolled as soon as possible.
C74.16Quotation(s) Received  

Nil


C74.17Skateboard Park  
Nil
C74.18Any Other Urgent Business  

Councillor J Joyce reported that there was a need to put aside funding for Green Space Policy initiatives.
Councillor T Cross reported that a fund needed to be allocated to the forthcoming Queens Jubilee Celebration in 2012 (Street Party Celebrations, etc). 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that funding allocations for the above be made
C75    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (16 February 2011)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor D Earl  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C75.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had received from Councillor J Higham.  
C75.2
Declarations of Interest
Nil
C75.3
Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

4 Domestic Planning Applications

3 Non Domestic Planning Application
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

0 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
0 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C76
Correspondence

1. Cheshire Community Action – Annual Review 2009-10

2. The Playing Field

3. Clerks and Councils Direct

4. Greater Manchester Councils – Waste Plan

5. CVS Contact February 2011

6. WBC – Parish Council – Public Sector Mapping Agreement Update

7. Thanks You Letter – Civic Office -Mayors Charity 2011

8. SLCC – Resolving Workplace Disputes

9. WBC – Parish Boundaries

10. WBC – Parish Council Conference 26/04/11

11. Email - Mr. N Pearson – Pot Holes

12. SLCC – The Clerk 

13. WBC – Parish Boundaries

14. Email – Inspector B Heywood
Resolved by the Council that the documents received be noted 
C77
Parish Council Area Boundaries


The Clerk provided the Members with an update on the matter, it was noted that the additional area which had been omitted had been placed within the Westbrook boundary and all residents had been notified.

The Clerk reported that the Kingswood Centre would now not be used as a polling station, it was noted that the Choices Centre would be used for the residents of Westbrook.

It was reported by Councillor T O’Neill that a leadership meeting had taken place at the Borough Council at which permission was given to the Chief Executive to use delegated powers. Councillor O’Neill reported that this was not what had been agreed. Councillor O’Neill thought that the Choices Centre was to be used for the current year for the residents whose boundary had been moved, but Councillor O’Neill thought that they had agreed for the Kingswood Centre being used for the residents of Westbrook. It was noted that Councillor Earl reported that this was not the case and would seek further clarification.  
Councilor P Jackson raised the issue of requesting a Community Governance Review. The Clerk reported that she had not received any complaints from the residents of Callands that had been moved to the Westbrook Parish Area and there needed to be evidence that local residents were unhappy with the boundary change.

It was noted that Councillor D Earl and Councillor P Jackson had received telephone calls relating to this matter, the Clerk advised that evidence was needed to forward to the Borough Council for the request to be taken seriously and supported.       
C78
Any Other Urgent Business
C78.1 The Clerk reported that she had received a letter of resignation from   Councillor T Rogers-Smith and Councillor S Smith; the Chairman accepted the letters of resignation. It was noted that if an election for the casual vacancies were not requested by 10 electors, the two vacancies for the Callands Ward would be advertised for co-option, and it was 


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk notify the Borough Council and that a notice of Casual Vacancies be posted within the Callands area 

C78.2 Councillor J Joyce requested that a quotation be gained to have WiFi  installed at the Kingswood Centre in the conference room and it was


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk forward this matter
C78.3 Councillor J Joyce reported that Home Start were intending to approach the Parish Council for funding, it was noted that the group supported vulnerable people.

C78.4
Councillor J Guthrie reported that Gulliver’s World were erecting baffle sound proofing fences, Councillor D Earl reported that they had already gained planning permission for erecting the barrier. 

C79
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C79.1 Staff Issues




The Clerk reported that temporary cover had been agreed due to  caretaking taking holiday leave.

The Chairman and Deputy Chairman reported on the recent meeting with the current caretaker. It was noted that several issues had been discussed.

Resolved by the Council that the Chairman and Deputy Chairman monitor current arrangements and bring a further report to the Council for consideration
 The meeting closed at 9.05 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….


                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess (Chairman)
         20 April 2011
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